Minutes of Elmsted Parish Council Meeting 
held in the Village Hall on Tuesday, 1st December 2009
Present
Cllr Browning in the Chair


Cllr Argar

Cllr Castle




Cllr Browning
Cllr Fox






There was one member of the public in attendance.

Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Cllrs Francesconi and Carey.

Will Thrupp Cllr Browning said a few words in memory of Will Thrupp who was a very supportive and involved member of the Parish Council, he had so many virtues which included never refusing a task – the Parish Council is very grateful to Will for his hard work.  It was agreed that a donation of £50 should be sent to the Vanessa Grant Trust, a charity that Will was involved with.
There were no declarations of interest 
Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The Clerk reported that Nicola and Adrian Phipps had agreed to paint the finger post maintenance, it was agreed that the Council would take them up on their kind offer.
Following some correspondence from Mr Griffiths it was agreed that an article would be put in the magazine about calling for an ambulance.

It was confirmed that Shepway does not have a policy for naming rural roads.

The budget – setting the precept for 2010
The proposed budget was agreed and it was agreed that the Council would precept for £1400 for 2010.
Correspondence
Any correspondence will be circulated
Financial Statement was approved.

A cheques was signed for the Vanessa Grant Trust in memory of Will Thrupp.
Planning
There had been one planning application, the Council had no objections to this.
Public Participation

The public had no comment to bring before the Council
Any Other Business

It was noted that the flooding at Thorn Lane has subsided.
The next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday, 2nd March 2010.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

